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TRUANCY INTERVENTION PROJECT
The Truancy Intervention Project is a program designed to improve attendance by juveniles at school by working in collaboration with parents, schools and juveniles.

In September 2001, Sherburne County initiated a project to reduce the number of truancy petitions filed with the Court. In 2000, Sherburne County filed 125 truancy petitions. Other counties that have similar programs in place have seen a reduction in the filing of truancy petitions. The focus of the Truancy Intervention Project is to provide early intervention to both students and parents as soon as the child starts missing school, therefore avoiding the child becoming a habitual truant.

Minnesota law requires all juveniles to attend school. Minnesota law defines a habitual truant as a student that has not lawfully withdrawn from school and has missed at least seven days or parts thereof, without a lawful excuse.

EARLY INTERVENTION
Sherburne County has developed two early intervention steps to involve parents and students prior to the filing of a truancy petition.  

· STEP ONE – TIP Meeting
After the child has had 3 or more unexcused absences on 3 different days, the school refers the child to STEP ONE.  The child and parent then attend a mandated meeting with a representative of the Sherburne County Attorney’s office to gain knowledge of the truancy laws, including possible dispositions in truancy cases, as well as understanding the effects that truancy has on a child’s future.  The meeting also provides the parents and students with information about services available through Sherburne County Health and Human Services.  
The meetings take place at the Sherburne County Government Center.  There is an administrative fee of $15 for this class.  The student and/or parent must pay and pre-register to be put on the list for the next available Truancy meeting.  Please submit this fee to the Sherburne County Attorney’s Office, ATTENTION: TIP meeting, 13880 Business Center Drive, Elk River, MN  55330.  (Please make checks payable: Sherburne County Attorney’s Office).  You can also pay on-line at:  co.sherburne.mn.us/attorney under Quick Links. 
· STEP TWO – SARB meeting
If the child continues to be truant, the family is referred to the Sherburne County Attendance Review Board. (SARB)  The family meets with representatives from the school, Sherburne County probation, community agencies and the local police department to identify and address any issues that are preventing the child from attending school and being a successful student.  The SARB board tailors their recommendations to the specific circumstances of each child and the family signs a contract to work towards resolving the child’s truant behavior. 
· STEP THREE – Court 
The third step is the filing of the truancy petition.  The third step will be taken if steps one and two have failed. 
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Responses from parents and children:

“It taught me more about truancy”

“It told the child what penalties could happen if this continues”

“I’m not skipping anymore”

“It helped me realize how much school really matters”

“It helped me realize what happens if I continue to be truant”

“It is good to have steps before the court is involved”

· For more information, please contact:

VICTORIA J. POWELL (Sherburne County Attorney’s Office)  (763) 765-4725 

COREY BERTRAM (Sherburne County Health and Human Services)  (763)765-4051
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